# The Bristol Tewish Recorder



TAMMUZ 5739.

JULY. 1979

# Hat Smith

Published on the 1st of every month. Material to arrive on the 24th of the month preceding.

BRISTOL HEBREN CONGREGATION. THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, BRISTOL.

Synagogue Services:

6.30 p.m. Priday Evenings Saturday Mornings 10.00 a.m.

Minister:

Rev. M. Moddel, 68 Harcourt Road, BRISTOL. 6. Tel: 40615.

Talmud Torah Classes: Sunday mornings 10.00 a.m. to 12.45 p.m.

Hon. Sec: Mrs. K.Balint-Kurti, 42 Chewstoke Road,

Tel: 681714 BRISTOL.9.

· Bristol Jewish Ladies Guild.

Hon. Sec: Mrs. I. Springer.

4, Parry's Lame, Stoke Bishop,

BRISTOL.9. Tel: 622690

b stel W.I.Z.O. Group.

Hon Cecs: Mrs.E. Gordon.

26, Downs Cote Park,

BRISTOL.9.

Tel: 620187.

Tel: 627213

Mrs. I. Berkovitch. 17, Abbey Road, Westbury on Trym.

BRISTOL.

Both Ladies br: \_ isations lord regular meetings and functions throughout he year.

For Your Diary....

Tuesday, July 3rd.

W.I.Z.O. Meeting. 7, Chartley, The Avenue.

Monday, July 9th.

8 p. m.

Jewish Womens Guild Bring and Buy 4, Parrys Lane.

Wednesday; July 11th. 2.p.u.

W.I.Z.O. Jumble Sale.

Sunday, 15th July.

2.p.m.

Sports Day. Whiteburch Stadium.

Monday, July 23rd.

8.p.m.

Council Meeting. Synagogue Rooms.

### YAHRZITES.

Friday, July 13th.	Family of the late Mr. D.Strimer. Mrs. B. Meisbiser.	TAMMUZ 18
Monday, July 17th.	Mrs. M.Goldman (London)	TAMMUZ 21
Friday, July 20th.	Mr.C.Epstein	TAMMUZ 25.
Friday, July 27th.	Mrs. N. Silverman	AB 3
Thursday, August 2nd	Mrs.G. Myers (London)	AB 9

### 安安安安安安安安安安安安安安

### COMMUNAL ANNOUNCEMENTS.

### COUNCIL MEETING.

The next Council Meeting will be held on Monday, July 23rd at 8.p.m.

### LOTTERY.

The winner of the £50 Lottery Prize was Mr. Harold Seymour, This Month's £10 draw was won by Mr.A.E.(Ernie) Morris. Congrats to both.

### MEMORIAL BOOK.

Your President is most anxious that the Memorial Book be brought up to date. Would any Member desirous of honouring departed relatives at Yizkor Services, whose names are not entered in the Memorial Book, please advise Mr. Kushner.

BOARD OF DEPUTIES. At the recent E.G.M. held on June 20th, Mr. Dennis Jacobi was unanimously elected as our representative to the Board of Deputies.

APOLOGIES. We apologise for one or two errors in last month's Recorder.

- To be nominated as a representative to the Board of Deputies you do NOT have to be an undischarged bankrupt.
- 2. Mr. David Malin has in fact married MISS not MRS. Shirley Bean.
- Sandra (Geraldine) nee Meyers, and Gerti & Issy Myers, are related in spite of the spelling difference.
- 4. Mrs. Eve Gordon's telephone number is 620187 NOT 520187.
- 5. The WIZO Jumble Sale is on Wednesday, July 11th, NOT 10th.

### Sorry folks!

### 表表表表表表表表表表表表表表表表表

### EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING.

At the Extraordinary General Meeting held on Wednesday, June 20th, it was proposed that the feasability study and report prepared by the sub committee chaired by Mr.Alan Elkan be adopted in full. This was carried unanimously by the general body.

# EXTRAORDINARY GENERAL MEETING.

# A target of E60,000 has been set.

An appeal made by the Treasurer for additional covenanted donations to this special fund realised £5,000 immediately.

Mr. Harold Seymour spoke on behalf of the trustees of the urgent need to show that we were "helping ourselves" to the best of our ability.

Mr. Alan Tobias outlined an extensive programme of fund raising which he hoped all members would support.

Mr. Ike Kushner & Mr. Raphael Emmanual, President & Vice President, both stressed the urgent necessity of the support of all members.

The above mentioned programme will not be commenced until two-thirds of money has been raised. It is hoped to reach this figure by the late Autumn.

### 表表表表表表表表表表表表表表表表表表

### SOCIAL & PERSONAL.

Mrs. Gertie Roydon who is at present in St. Mary's Hospital would like to thank the Womens Guild, W.I.Z.O, and all her many friends for their cards and good wishes. Also to all who have visited her.

We take this opportunity of sending our best wishes to Gertie and wish her a speedy recovery.

Mazeltov to our President and his Good Lady, Ike and Minnie Kushner, who have just celebrated their 39th Wedding Anniversary.

Mazeltov and Best Wishes to Mrs. Millie Roberts and Mr. Malcolm Barnett who have announced wedding plans for sometime in September. We wish the Young Couple every happiness!

We are glad to hear that Miriam Goldman is out of hospital and recuperating at home in Putney. We send her our fondest wishes and hope she continues to make good progress. (See "the Goldman Page!).

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Congratulations to Mr. Nat Smith who has been elected a Life Governor of the Jewish Blind Society.

Bon Voyage to Barry Kushner who leaves for a 3 month stay in the U.S.A. on the "Camp America" scheme, as a Youth Counsellor. We hope he will have some stories for the Recorder on his return.

### SOCIAL & PERSONAL.

Greetings to Joyce Zuckerman (nee Malin) on a visit to Bristol from her home in Marion, Indiana. U.S.A.

**我我我我我我我我我我我我我我我我我我我我** 

### THE COLDMAN PAGE

Miriam and David Goldman thank all their wonderful friends for all their cards, gifts and good wishes on the occasion of their Silver Wedding.

Dear Friends,

Unfortunately, not having the use of my writing hand, I have been unable to reply individually to the many people who sent cards and letters during my recent stay in hospital, and also to the delegation who came to London especially to visit me.

Words are quite inadequate for the many kindnesses shown to me, and also David and Lynne during our difficult time. However, I am now feeling a lot better, and with great excitement look forward to Michelle and Anthony's Wedding.

With grateful thanks.

Miriam.

Miriam and David Goldman invite the Congregation to join them for Kiddush at the Synagogue, Park Row, on Saturday July 7th after the Service to celebrate the Marriage of their son Anthony to Michelle Joseph of Cardiff.

表表的表表的表表或表面或者看完在表现或者的

### FUND RAISING.

The Function held on JUNE 17th, at the home of DOREEN and HAROLD WOOLFE, was highly successful both socially and financially. The Soup, Salt Beef Sandwiches and Fresh Fruit Salad proved a popular repast for one and all. Thanks are due to all who prepared and supported this Function, with a special mention for DOREEN and HAROLD WOOLFE whose generous hospitality was greatly appreciated.

A total of £109 was raised.

The NEXT Fund Raising Activity is the SPORTS DAY/SPONSORED WALK to be held on SUNDAY JULY 15th at 2.00 p.m. at the WHITCHURCH SPORTS CENTRE.

Please support this Function by both encouraging the children in sponsoring their efforts, and by coming along and joining in, and enjoying the fun yourselves. There will be races/events for all members of the family.

**建**放治食物物食的物质白质的食物或者或者或者的食物或者或种类的食物或食物或食物或食物或或或或或或或或或或或或或或或

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION.

ANNUAL SPORTS DAY

AND

SPONSORED WALK.

To be held on

SUNDAY JULY 15th. at 2.00 p.m.

AT

WHITCHURCH SPORTS CENTRE

Something for all the Family!

Refreshments Available.

The Fund Raising Committee organtly require an early start to the collection of TOMBOLA GIFTS for the ANNUAL DINNER & DANCE.

If you have anything at all for collection please contact any Committee Member, or contact the Editors who will put you in touch. Thank you.

**我会去去去去去去去去去去去去去** 

### BRISTOL JEWISH WOMEN'S GUILD

The next meeting will be a Bring and Buy Sale on Monday, 9th July at 8.p.m. at 4, Parrys Lane.

The Guild would like to thank Mr. & Mrs. Henry Springer for a most successful Sherry Morning, the amount of £60,00 being raised.

We are sorry to have to announce that owing to lack of support the Social Evening which was to have taken place on July 15th at Ashton Court Mansion has had to be cancelled.

The stall held at the Garden Party at the Old Age Home in Cardiff and run by the Guild made £71.00 and our grateful acknowledgement must go to Mrs. Dysch, Mrs. Roberts, and Mrs. Seymour who organised and sold the goods.

Will all Committee members please note that a meeting prior to the A.G.M. will take place on Monday, 30th July at the home of our President Mrs. Sacof.

I. Springer. Hon. Sec.

**表表来会会的表面的表现的的表现的的表现的表** 

# BRISTOL W.I.Z.O.

An evening meeting was held on 5th June at the home of Audrey Greenwood. Only 10 members were present. Plans were made for the Jumble Sale to be held on Wednesday, 11th July. Could you please deposit all jumble in the Synagogue House by Tuesday, 10th July.

We are doing quite well with Womens Week this year, but could those of you who have not yet donated please forward your cheque to Sheila Tobias so that our final total can be sent to Head Office.

The last meeting of the season is to take place on Tuesday, 3rd July at the home of Mrs. Roberts, 7 Chartley, The Avenue, at 8.p.m. Please do your utmost to attend.

Keep Tuesday 4th September free, as that is when we are having our A.G.M.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

106 Northover Road, Westbury on Trym. Bristol,

BRISTOL ZIONIST SOCIETY. Tel: 502728

For my sins, I am now the new Secretary of the Bristol Zionist Society for Archie and Hilary Kay are going on Aliya in August. Their loss is going to be keenly felt by the Jewish communities in general, and the Society in particular.

It took a month of very hard thinking before I offered my services as Secretary, for Archie has set such a high standard it is going to be extremely difficult to match it.

My wife, Joy, is not only becoming officially the Treasurer, but also the Secretary's secretary - so I will be kept well and truly on my toes!

Some time in July, Gerry and Drora Fraser are expected in Bristol, and will be staying with Arnold and Eve Levin. The exact date is not known at the moment, but Arnold and Eve will be putting on a party so all their old friends can meet them again. Will all those who are interested contact the Levins, as by the time this letter is published full details should be available.

In passing, I have to report that Joy and I attended the Zionist Federation Birmingham Convention on June 17th. Both of us went with very mixed feelings probably because it was the first time either of us had attended such a meeting and we were not quite sure what we were letting ourselves in for:

We were made extremely welcome by the National Officers in general, and the Birmingham Chairman in particular - in fact, in his welcoming speech we were mentioned by name. The highlight of the Convention, as far as Joy and I were concerned, was an address by Freda Keet, Senior English Newsreader at the Israel Broadcasting Authority, which she entitled "Nation Shall Speak Unto Nation". It was a personal review of Israel's standing in the Middle East, and it left us all enthralled. We would have liked to have had the opportunity to invite her to address the Society in Bristol, but unfortunately for us she is returning to Israel almost immediately.

So on the whole the Convention was stimulating to both of us - we were certainly not bored. We would certainly go to another - need we say more?

Ted Jacobs.